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Treasurer: Jackie Harrison 

Secretary: Margaret Puotinen 

Block of the Month: Chantal Huestis/Lilly Lucier 

Charity Quilts: 

•  Children—Lorraine Wocel 

•  Military — Mary Daugherty/Jackie Harrison 

• My Sister’s House — Pat Kruger/Barbara 

Scavuzzo 

• Nursing Home — Becky Barnes/Rolayne 

Schwendy 

Communications: 

• Newsletter—Paula Gramley 

• Technology/Website/Facebook — Fran Rice  

Community Relief Fund: Executive Committee 

• Coastal Woman’s Shelter — Nancy Hausman 

Community Service: Mary Quay 

Day of Sharing Oct. 5, 2024: Laure Manette  

Duffy Gallery Exhibit: Lu Anne Tridico 

Library: Claudia Moran/Gail Dorman 

Member Outreach: Nancy Houyoux  

Membership & Member Spotlight: Janet Olsen 

New Member Mentoring: Carolyn Hansen 

Sunshine: Kay Amend/Evelyn Bernhardt 

2024 New Member Tea: Carolyn Hansen 

2024 Winter Retreat: Sue Kleeman/Ed Dzioba  

2024 Spring Retreat: Kathy Farrar/Sandy 

Drechsler 

2024 Fall Retreat: Sandy Smith/Katherine Haleen 

2024 Christmas Lunch: Kathy Farrar & team 

2023-24 Raffle Quilt: Susan Faith 

2023-24 Raffle Quilt Sales: Fran Rice  
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From the President 
Presidents Report for Nov. 14, 2024  

The Business meeting today, November 14, 2024, is my 

last business meeting as your president. I will be attending 

our Christmas luncheon on Dec. 11, which will be my last 

time as your leader. I sincerely thank everyone for your support, kind-

ness, sympathy and love during my two years in office. You are such a 

wonderful group that whenever I asked for a volunteer 

to fill a vacancy or for help with a need, you did not 

hesitate to step up. I believe that is what makes our 

guild stronger and kinder, and benefits ourselves and 

our community. 

An overview of the last two years 

• In March 2023 a new community charity, My Sister’s 

House, was added to our list thanks to Pat Kruger asking us for sup-

port. The guild supports this group by making twin-size bed quilts for 

the home which has eight beds for clients. When that woman leaves 

she keeps the quilt and knows she is covered by love. The guild pro-

vides bed quilts as needed. The guild was in need of a secretary and 

Margaret Puotinen filled that need. Thank you to Janet Olsen for tem-

porarily filling in for Diana Rezab who resigned for medical reasons. 

Thank you, Margaret. 

 

In May we started 

celebrating the birth-

days for those born 

that month and each 

month we have con-

tinued recognizing 

the list. We also had 

a potluck picnic 

meeting at the park. 

Business then lunch, 

show & tell time, and 

some games.  

Cont. on pg. 10  

A big round of applause for Maragaret Puotinen 
(secretary), Jan Penner (president), Carolyn     
Hansen (vice president) and Jackie Harrison 

(treasurer). Thank you for your leadership              
in 2023-24. Great job, ladies!  

 See pg. 2 for 
important 

information 
on the 

Christmas 
luncheon! 
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Program News from the Vice President  

Hello members, this is my last newsletter report as vice president and it is bittersweet! Honestly, 

two years have passed so quickly, and in that time I have gotten to work closely with many of our 

members. Getting to know you better was the reason I agreed to accept the position of vice presi-

dent. So many of you have been so helpful. 

I want to thank my program committee members. I love all the new ideas you all came up 

with, and the great instructors we all chose in the last two years. Thank you to all the mem-

bers who gladly agreed to teach our monthly workshops. You have given so much of your 

expertise and you are all appreciated! Thank you to the board for working with me, I have 

tremendous respect for all you have done. And thank you to all the members for being kind 

patient and supportive. I wish good luck to the incoming board, and you can count on my support. 

We had a wonderful instructor this past week. Everyone who took the classes learned a lot of useful tech-

niques. My thanks to Barbara Cline. I hope we can have her back at Twin Rivers Quilt Guild again.   

Happy Thanksgiving and Merry Christmas to you all. 

—Carolyn Hansen 

Information on 

Greenville’s Day 

of Sharing is on 

page 11. 

Annual Christmas Party  
Wednesday, Dec. 11 

11:30 a.m. 
New Bern Country Club on                    

Country Club Road in New Bern 
This event is open to our guild        

members. Your cost is $15. 

Choice of entrée: Chicken, Fish or  

Vegetarian                  

You must pay for your cost when you 

sign up, either cash, or a check made 

out to Twin Rivers Quilters Guild.  

Sign up deadline date is Dec. 1.      

Contact Kathy Farrar or Fran Rice. 

• A wine bar will be available for cash   

payment. 

• New member photos will be taken for the 

2025 directory.  

• Janet Olsen will conduct the drawing for 

the winner of the 2024 UFO Challenge. 

You do not need to be present to win.  

 

OPTIONAL ACTIVITIES DURING OUR PARTY 

Gift Exchange: Voluntary Participation  

Your gift can be homemade or purchased. Purchased 

gifts should not cost more than $20. Participation is volun-

tary and a good time is had by all as we exchange those 

gifts.! Please WRAP your package.  

Christmas Block Exchange: Voluntary Participation 

Those who wish to participate in the Christmas Block Exchange should 

bring a 12.5” unfinished size Christmas block. Please WRAP your 

block up like a firecracker, putting it inside an empty paper towel tube 

or part of a wrapping paper tube. Wrap the outside of the tube. A basket 

will be available to collect these. You can take as many as you brought 

(if you put two blocks into the basket, you can take two out).  

Food Drive: Voluntary Participation 

You may bring a donation of non-perishable items for RCS (Religious 

Community Services). We will need volunteers to deliver this food; con-

tact Kathy Farrar or Fran Rice.  

Coastal Center for Hope and Healing: Voluntary Participation 

We will focus on collecting items for children (any sizes) of socks, under-

wear, pajamas, and personal care items. DO NOT WRAP these items. 

If you want to contribute wrapping paper for the shelter,  that would be 

appreciated.  
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Congratulations to Lorraine 

Wocel, who won the block of 

the month, the Cotton Reels 

block! Out of 20 blocks that 

we handed out, we had 18 

blocks returned. There is no 

block of the month for De-

cember. There will be a new 

block of the month in Janu-

ary. We will be doing applique 

cats! I hope everyone enjoys 

it. Have a great Christmas 

and happy New Year! See you 

in 2025. – Lilly Lucier  

BLOCK OF THE 
MONTH Get well cards:                              

• Chris Youngs, pneumonia 

• Ed Dzioba, eye surgery 

• Laure Manette, kidney stones 

• Ruth Hill, shoulder replacement 

• Kathy Farrar, surgery 

• Evelyn Bernhardt, hand surgery 

• Linda Tobacco, spine surgery   

• Sally Cornford, hip surgery           

rescheduled 

• Holly Pace, foot surgery set for 

next year   

Sympathy card:                            

Laure Manette, whose mother 

passed away 

Thinking of you card:                     

Sue Royster, medical issues 

 

I want to take this time to wish you all 

a very Happy Thanksgiving, a very 

Merry Christmas and a wonderful, 

happy and healthy New Year. As you 

all have heard of the "snow bunnies" 

who go to Florida in the winter, well, 

this snow bunny is heading to New 

Jersey (wind, snow, rain)!  Crazy huh? 

So for any Sunshine cards needed in 

the next several months, please call 

Evelyn Bernhardt at 252-254-8420.  

Love you all. — Kay Amend 

Sunshine Report 
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Upcoming Community Sewing 

Community sewing takes place the third Thursday of most months. 

Reminder: there are patterns in closet, if you would like to sew at 

home. 

• Nov.21: We will sew fabric food bags for Religious Community 

Services (RCS) to distribute food to those in need. I have 25 bags 

cut out and ready to sew. But if you have extra fabric  of a 1/2 yd 

or more, and looking for a use for it, these bags are greatly appre-

ciated by RCS. 

• December: No community sewing due to the holidays. 

• Jan. 16: The community sew will be fidget quilts. Becky Barnes 

has made up kits ready to sew.  

• Feb and March: No community sewing days so you can con-

centrate on completing your quilts for the quilt show. 

• April 17: Save your scraps! We are going to do scrap strip blocks. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 714-330-7638 or 

email marypq@yahoo.com. 

Thank you! 

--Mary Quay 

Thanks for Your Generous Giving!                                            

Help for Western North Carolina 

Once again, the amazing quilters have come through with many quilts and sup-

plies to Western North Carolina individuals who have been impacted by Hurri-

cane Helene. 

More than 120 beautiful quilts of all sizes, 30+ pillowcases, and five quilted 

sweatshirts/jackets will be given to the Asheville Guild. In addition we have 

collected many, many yards of fabric and sewing supplies for the Ashville 

Guild’s Linus Quilting group who lost all their supplies. 

These will be delivered Nov. 20 to the Ashville Guild, who will distribute those 

quilts and supplies to those moving back into their homes throughout the next 

few months. They have many, many contacts in the local area to ensure that 

those items go to those that need them. 

Our thanks to all the quilters who supported this activity on extremely short no-

tice. Becky Barnes, Suzie Hardy, Kay Amend, Jan Penner, Rae Gee, Jenny Ne-

be, Mary Quay, Tori Smith, Mary Daugherty, Claudia Moran, Alvina Diello, Lilly 

Lucier, Sue Kleeman, Pat Kruger, Joan Fiala, Lorraine Wocel, Mary Ann Coxson, 

Paula Paganucci, Sharon Rhoton, Sally Bush, Marty Dzioba,  Mary O’Neill, Doro-

thy Najarian, and Chris Gillespie all contributed to this successful campaign. 

What an outstanding and generous group of quilters. If I missed someone, sorry. 

Chris Gillespie, Dorothy Najarian and Mary O’Neill 

Request for 

Kitchen 

Items for 

Empty Bowls 

TRQG has been asked to contrib-

ute hand crafted kitchen-related 

items for the annual community 

Empty Bowls fundraiser on Feb. 

21. These include:  

• Microwave Bowl Cozies 

• Potholders 

• Mug Rugs 

• Jar Openers 

They have requested 100 items if 

possible. This is a great way to 

help your community. We need to 

turn them in by February 19, 

2025. I will be at upcoming Stitch 

& Chat days or you can bring 

items to the January business 

meeting on Jan. 9. Thank you all! 

– Jan Penner 

Let our 

lives        

be full     

of  both 

THANKS 
&      

GIVING 
 

mailto:marypq@yahoo.com
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Fall 2024    

Retreat 
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New Member Mentoring 

Welcome new members. As we 

come to the end of 2024, I am reflecting on this past 

year. In 2025 I’ll provide a questionnaire to all new 

members for suggestions of how we can make our 

guild more new-member friendly. This is your guild 

and we want you to feel at home. Remember to call 

me with any questions or concerns. I hope to see 

you all at the Christmas Luncheon. To those who 

cannot attend, have a Merry Christmas and see you 

in the New Year. —Carolyn Hansen (252-675-8994) 

The first time I met Chris 

was at our neighborhood’s 

first ‘gathering of quilters’ at 

my house. She walked over to one of our walls with a frame that 

held several small wooden houses. She smiled at me and said, 

“We have the same collection – just different places.” The houses 

represented different Army duty stations. 

Chris’s dad was also in the Army. She counted all the places she 

had lived, and the total was 26! She met her husband Jim and 

married him in Hawaii when her family was stationed there. 

In 1976, she and Jim were transferred to Augsburg, Germany. She 

found some quilting magazines at the Post Exchange, liked what 

she saw, and her quilting journey began. She started by making 

quilted and appliqued pillows. Everyone got a pillow! One day it 

dawned on Chris that if she could make all these pillows, she could 

probably make a quilt. At the Babich’s next assignment in Carlisle, 

Penn., she took her first class, learning the RIGHT way to quilt 

(according to Chris). 

Some of her jobs when she was not sewing included (in Germany) 

dance instructor and math tutor. When they moved to Ft. 

Hauchuca in Arizona, she got her master’s degree in counseling 

and started working for the Army Career and Alumni Program 

(ACAP). It is a program that helps soldiers and their families transi-

tion to civilian life. Within six months she was the manager of the 

local program. 

Chris and Jim moved to New Bern in 2010. She had two goals: win 

a golf tournament and win a ribbon for one of her quilts. She found 

the ribbon the bigger challenge, but she has done both. 

And as a final note – that woman who moved 26 times passed that 

life path to her son, Bryan, who was just promoted to general in the 

US Army! 

By Janet Olsen 

 CHRIS BABICH 

(Above) First projects 

(Below) Latest project, “Clemente.” 

Note the houses on the wall in the 

background.   

Membership Dues & New Directory Photos 

Membership dues for 2025 are not due until Jan-

uary 31, 2025. Printed forms will be available at 

the Christmas luncheon; however, the forms 

and checks will NOT be collected that day. 

Please plan to submit them in January.  

We will also be taking everyone’s photo for the 

new 2025 membership directory at the Christ-

mas luncheon and at the January meetings. 

Questions? Contact Janet Olsen. 
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The Quilt Show is Coming! The Quilt Show is Coming! 

Twice Around Treasures (TAT) Guidelines 

It is that time again when we begin the frenzy of activities for the up-

coming show. Twice Around Treasures is a large part of profits and a 

“first stop” for many of our devoted attendees. We would like to take 

this opportunity to share with you, the guidelines set forth to make 

this an efficient, profitable, and fun experience for all. 

WELCOMED DONATIONS:  

• 100% cotton fabric  

• Quilting notions such as rulers, patterns, thread, stencils, scissors 

and quilt books 

Based on experiences of past chair ladies, PLEASE DO NOT  

DONATE: 

• Batting scraps  

• Polyester blend, wool, upholstery, or apparel fabric 

• Magazines  

• Sewing machines  

• Quilt frames  

• Patterns for apparel, toys, home dec  

• Craft supplies (one would think that this would be a great outlet and 

source for crazy quilt supplies, but historic sales have disproved this 

theory). We have buttons are an exception to the rule. 

• Books more than 15 years old (this seems like a short time, how-

ever the internet, web sites, Pinterest), in addition to the technolo-

gies of quilting tools and accessories, has had a tremendous impact 

of how and what we quilt). Newer books will be accepted after 4 

pm during the Wednesday setup on April 9. 

 

Please note that once an item is donated it is out of your control. 

Items donated outside of the established guidelines will be re-

donated/dispersed at the discretion of the TAT committee. Please 

contact Christine Youngs (607-244-6877) or Sue Portwood (607-329-

7199) with any questions. 

Lots of TRQG members are working hard behind the scenes preparing for 

our 2025 show. April 11-12 will be here before we know it, and everyone’s 

help will be needed to present our best efforts to the community. 

RIBBON COMMITTEE: We are very close to finishing all the ribbons for 

the show!  We only need one more meeting to finish a few more. I will noti-

fy members by e-mail after the first of the year as to the where and 

when! Thank you for all you have done. — Mary Daugherty 

PROGRAM COMMITTEE: Ad sales are nearly complete and layout on the 
program booklet has begun.  

CHALLENGE QUILT: Rules are on our website.  

Quilt Registration 
is Now Open! Yay 

Check the Twin Rivers Quilt 

Guild website for application 

and all information regarding 

filling out forms. Our webmas-

ter has done a wonderful job 

in putting a link right on the 

first page, so no hunting 

around for forms. Please read 

quilt categories for the 

show carefully as some 

have changed since our last 

show. 

Please read Rules, Entry In-

structions, Entry Categories & 

Definitions for detailed infor-

mation. (Quilt measurements 

have been clarified, including 

Quilt sleeve placement.) 

I will be at the Dec. 11 Christ-

mas Luncheon so that you 

may hand in your registration. 

Don’t forget to include a 

self-addressed envelope 

and a photo of your quilt. 

Any questions please contact 

me. Registration closes on 

Feb. 13 so don’t be a last mi-

nute quilter.☺ Thank you.  

Mary O’Neill, Quilt Show Reg-

istration Chair, 
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Nursing Home Report 

A big thank you for the four lap quilts turned in 

this month by Jenny Nebe (2), Kay Amend(1) 

and Chris Youngs (1), and also to Chantal Hues-

tis for 2 clothing protectors. 

Total donations for 2024: 

• Lap Quilts - 114 

• Clothing Protectors – 82 

• Walker Bags – 2 

• Fidget quilts – 71 

• Eyeglass cases – 104 

• RCS bags – 2  

Each quarter I delivered to all 14 nursing or 

memory care homes; Bayview, Cherry Point 

Bay, Croatan Village, Grantsbrook, Navion, 

Riverpoint Crest, Brook Stone, Craven County 

(hospice, shut-ins), Good Shepherd, Home-

place, Pruitt, Truewood, Gardens of Pamlico and 

Gardens of Trent (memory only). 

Beginning in January 2025 I plan to let someone 

else take over the collecting and delivering to 

nursing homes. It is very rewarding and I have 

enjoyed it for the past two years. – Becky 

Barnes 

Charity 

 Quilts 

Children’s Quilts 

For the last meeting of this year, I re-

ceived 10 quilts from the following: 

Kay Amend 2, Chris Youngs 3, and 

Karen Dodd 5.                               

I would like to thank everyone who 

turned in quilts this year, they are 

greatly appreciated by the children 

who receive them. --Lorraine Wocel 

Military Quilts Needed 
 

Thank you for your continued support 

of our deployed Service members 

and local veterans. All donations are 

appreciated. Thank you Jackie Harri-

son and Karen Dodd for each donat-

ing a quilt this month. Keep up the 

great work. —Mary Daugherty 

Coastal Center 

for Hope and 

Healing 

This is the new title for the Coastal Women's 

Shelter which is now also serving men and nonbi-

nary persons, and is therefore a more inclusive 

name. At the time of this newsletter we do not yet 

have the details of the two families we will be 

supporting at Christmas, but know that thanks to 

your generous support, they will have a special 

one. The shoppers are anxious to see the shop-

ping lists and get started! Please let me know if 

you want to join in the fun.  

Special thanks to Jenny Nebe who crafted and 

donated four Christmas quilts from panels donat-

ed by our members. The new location for CCHH 

is at the intersection of Hotel Drive and Trent 

Road. They would be glad for your donations of 

kitchenware, clothing, towels and other items 

listed on their website.   

Have a wonderful holiday with your friends 

and family and we look forward to being together 

again in 2025. – Nancy Hausman  

My Sister’s House, “Where the Past Doesn’t Matter” 

My Sister’s House at this time has three ladies and a new one is expected Dec. 3. All are fully employed and 

doing well. One was hired as a cook and has gone on to chef status. They are always working on improving 

whatever skills they need to succeed as they move on, be it budgeting, high school GED, etc.  

Next month is a fundraiser in Morehead for a new shelter and two of the women will be speakers. This is just 

one example of how far they have come. 

Thank you, TRQG, for supporting these women by providing warm quilts! — Pat Kruger 

Thank you, 

Becky, for the 

great job you’ve 

done delivering 

our donations to 

those who needed 

them!  
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What a Treat!  

Professional quilt instructor Barbara Cline did a wonderful presenta-

tion for TRQG on Nov. 14, displaying her amazing graphic quilts and 

techniques for creating stars, triangles and complex blocks.  

Guild members 

who signed up 

took one of two 

classes taught 

on Nov. 14 or 

Nov. 15 to learn 

Barbara’s tech-

niques.  
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From the President (continued from pg. 1) 

• The June business meeting had teacher Annette Or-

nelas give a presentation that was well received. 

• September was preparing for the October 14, 2023 Day 

of Sharing. We recognized the guild’s 40th ruby anniver-

sary, with Ruby Red being the chosen color for table 

placemats and decorations. Susan Faith, Holly Pace 

and Lilly Lucier presented the new raffle quilt, which is 

colorful and beautiful. 

• October had sad news as Sewing On The River closed. 

Becky and the staff were very good to our guild. Fall re-

treat took place and we had a great time at The Islander 

Hotel on Emerald Isle. 

• November is a month to be thankful for everything. 

• No meeting in December, a special Christmas lunch-

eon. Bring your holiday block for exchange, a gift if you 

chose to participate and children’s pajamas for Coastal 

Women’s Shelter. 

 

2024 HIGHLIGTS 

Membership has been growing and new friends being 

made. We are off to a good start as we begin the new 

year. 

• February was busy discussing and voting on the budg-

et. Following budget approval business resumed. UFO’s 

started appearing as those that signed up completed 

them…good incentive to get things done. Community 

Service made eyeglass cases made for nursing homes. 

New books were purchased for the guild library, which 

has an easy new check out process. Guild members 

quilts on community display at the Duffy Center along 

with our raffle quilt. 

• March’s spring retreat coming up a great way to get to 

know more about each other and get a lot of sewing, 

eating, getting inspired. 

• April had lots of UFO’s on parade as did the regular 

Show & Tell sign ups…so much creativity within this 

group. Susan Faith happily reported the contract was 

signed for the April 11 & 12, 2025 quilt show. 

• The May Business Meeting was a potluck picnic meet-

ing. Business first, then show and tell and a lunch buffet. 

Then some games along with a table of gifted fabrics 

and notions and patterns from Marie Garber’s stash. 

• June was busy with signup sheets for the November 

classes with Barbara Cline and our Day of Sharing on 

October 5, 2024. Mary Quay brought a surprise guest, 

member Rosemary Orner, who has been staying with 

her daughter while having cancer treatments. Stay 

Strong Rosemary! 

• No Business Meeting in July. Laure Manette had a sew-

ing day for making small favor boxes tables for the Day 

of Sharing. Our friend Karen Hallquist resigned her posi-

tion as technology coordinator of our Facebook and 

website due to her moving to be closer to family. Fran 

Rice volunteered to fill the technology spot. 

• Our October Day of Sharing was awesome. Special 

thanks to Laure Manette’s family who ran the kitchen 

and made the main course of delicious chicken enchila-

das. Guild members brought lots of other dishes and 

desserts and made placemats for tables. There were 

many door prizes for those holding the right tickets. Pep-

per Cory was our speaker and she gave a trunk show of 

her beautiful quilts and inspirational talk. Show & Tell by 

members and visiting guilds was great…a fun time and 

making new friends.  

• Now we’re up to our latest meeting in November! 

The Nov. 14 Business Meeting was packed with 68 in 

attendance. The Guild donated $1,500 to Samaritan’s 

Purse and $1,500 to Baptist on a Mission for Hurricanes 

Helene and Milton. Members were asked to donate 

quilts for victims of those hurricanes and sewing sup-

plies for a guild that lost everything in hurricane. Chris 

Gillespie, Dorothy Najarian and Mary O’Neill orga-

nized this donation and members filled Chris’s car. 

We gave more than 129 quilts, 30-40 pillowcases 

and lots of fabrics, scissors, rulers and notions. See 

why I love this caring, giving, loving group?  

• Thank you to Sewing Creation for donations to Lilly Luci-

er for the Guilds’ use for charity quilts. Lilly has free 

backing fabric available…see her for more information!   

• Thank you Becky Barnes for chairing the Nursing Home 

donations for the past two years. You’ve done a great 

job! Becky resigned her position and Nancy Houyoux 

offered to take over if someone took over her Member 

Outreach position, which is phoning to check on mem-

bers who are not attending. Carlene Mount stepped up 

and volunteered to take over those duties. Again, ask 

and you shall receive. 

I know this is long but it just highlights two fabulous years. 

Thank you Carolyn, Jackie and Margaret for your support, 

kindness, and love. Thank you to all who have stepped up 

to chair the workings of this guild. You are all appreciated 

and important. 

Personally, from my heart I thank you for supporting me 

for four years and four months of my journey with my 

sweetheart on his final journey. You need to know how 

much stronger you have made me. How much happiness 

you gave me. You all got me through this just by a hug, a 

smile, words, good thoughts, cards, emails, calls, texts, 

flowers, food and by coming to church service. When I 

spotted the colors of quilts I took a big breath and smiled. 

I truly love you all and I thank you! Love ’n Hugs, 

Jan Penner 
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ATTENTION 

TRQG!                                  

Carolyn Hansen 

has submitted 

the reservation 

list for our 

guild. 

NOTE THE   

NEW            

ADDRESS 

FOR THIS 

EVENT.  

Placemat size is 14x17.                                               
You are welcome to bring more than one.  
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SHOW  

& TELL 

REMINDER: The official 

TRQG nametag must be 

worn to all meetings at 

Tabernacle Baptist 

Church to maintain 

building security for the 

church’s preschool and other programs. 

Members should enter through our desig-

nated door, where a door monitor will let 

you in. The doors will be monitored: 

• 9-10 a.m. on Business Meeting Thurs-

days 

• 9-9:30 a.m. on other Thursday meeting 

dates 

• If you arrive late you will need to call a 

friend or Evelyn Bernhardt (252-725-

0273) to get someone to open the 

door.  

Twin Rivers Quilter’s Guild 

Regular meetings are held at Tabernacle Baptist Church,   

616 Broad Street in New Bern.  

Monthly Board Meetings begin at 9:30 a.m. on designated 

dates for all officers and committee chairs (meeting is open to all 

members). The door is open at 9. 

Monthly Business Meetings begin at 10 a.m. on designated 

dates (open to all members and visitors); the door is open at 9. 

We recommend you arrive no later than 9:30 to sign up for 

events, turn in donations, etc.  

• Annual Dues: $30 

• Member-led demonstrations and workshops: Free, open for 

members  

• Professional Teacher Workshops: $10 for half-day; $20 for full 

day (nonrefundable, due at sign up), open for members 

   

Congratulations to our new officers 

starting in 2025!  

President: Francine Rice 

Vice President: Laure Manette 

Treasurer: Evelyn Bernhardt 

Secretary: Christine Youngs 

NOVEMBER 

Diana Rezab 

7 Katherine Haleen 

7 Linda Rodden 

9 Sandy Drechsler 

10 Kathy Farrar 

12 Nancy Hausman 

14 Marty Dzioba 

24 Holly Pace 

30 Barbara Scavuzzo 

DECEMBER 

2 Suzie Hardy 

6 Mary Daugherty 

16 Ruth Hill 

16 Pat Mayo 

23 Ed Dzioba 

30 Alice Isley 
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ADDITIONAL DATES 

• Nov. 21, Community Sewing, Food Bags for RCS 

• Wed., Dec. 11, Holiday luncheon  

• Jan. 19-24, 2025, Winter retreat 

• LOOKING AHEAD: April 11-12, 2025—Quilt Show 

Hanukkah  
begins 

SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT 

Nov. 24 

 

Nov. 25 

 

Nov. 26 

 

Nov. 27 

 

Nov. 28 

 

Nov. 29 

 

Nov. 30 

 

 

 

Dec. 1 

 

 

2 3 

 

4 5 

9:30 Stitch & Chat 

6 7 

Greenville 

Day of    

Sharing 

8 

 

9 10 11 

Christmas 

Luncheon 

11:30 

   12               

9:30 Stitch & Chat 

13 

 

14 

 

15 

 

16 

 

 

17 18 

 

19  

 9:30 Stitch & Chat 

                          

20 21 

First day of 

winter 

22 

 

23 

 

24 

 

25 

 

26 

No Stitch & Chat 

27 28 

   

29 

 

30 31 Jan. 1 Jan. 2 

9:30 Board Meeting, followed 

by Quilt Show Meeting 

9:30 Stitch & Chat  

Jan. 3 Jan. 4 

Jan. 5 Jan. 6 Jan. 7 

 

Jan. 8 Jan. 9 

10:00 Business Meeting 

 

Jan. 10 Jan. 11 


